
 

 

 

Facility and Development Committee Minutes-Special Meeting 

Wednesday, August 21, 2024 
1:30 p.m. 

Administrative Office-Board Room 
401 Amador Street 

 
In attendance: Director Briseño, Director Starnes, General Manager Lanusse, Parks 

and Facilities Director Nuño, Director Judt attended as an observer and did not 
participate in the meeting 

 
Meeting began: 1:30 PM 
 

      
1. Public Comment 

No public comment.  
 

2. Presentation by Everwatt: Energy Efficient Upgrades:   
Representative of Everwatt did a presentation on the energy efficient upgrades 
for Dan Foley soccer and baseball field lighting.  
 

3. Hanns Park-Disc Golf Ribbon Cutting: 
General Manager Lanusse reported that the disc golf ribbon cutting is scheduled 
for September 10th at 4pm. The welcome sign is completed and the disc golf 
group that helped with this project will be there for the ribbon cutting. Staff 
reported that there was a delay for the ribbon cutting due to the upgrades done 
on the stairways and ADA upgrades by the restrooms and working with the disc 
golf group finalizing the list of the labor unions that contributed to this project. The 
Committee recommends doing the ribbon cutting without further delay to show 
the Community the great things GVRD is doing.  

 
4. South Vallejo Community Center Charging Stations (City of Vallejo Project) 

Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the project continues to move 
forward; the contractor is working on the ADA upgrades on the sidewalk near the 
charging stations. Recently the charging stations were vandalized, and all the 
wiring was stolen. The Committee suggested to talk to the City about the 
possibility to install cameras to monitor closely. 
 
 
 
 



                              

 

 
5. Franklin Prop. 68 Project: 

Parks and Facilities Nuño reported that staff has been working with our legal 
counsel and are very close to complete the RFP and should go out soon. This 
grant funding is to do upgrades on the grass areas not for the GYM. The 
Committee suggested to check with the State to see if the staff time could be 
reimbursed from this grant funding. 
 

6. Lake Dalwigk Park Improvements: 
Parks and Facilities Director Nuño reported that the contractor continues making 
progress; they are working on the electrical for the lights; and the landscape 
contractor will start soon on the irrigation and the installation of the new 
landscape plants. Once this project is completed, the City would coordinate the 
ribbon cutting event.  

 
 

7. Meeting Adjourn: Adjourned at 2:20 PM 
 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 


